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HISTORIC LANDMARK COMMISSION 

FEBRUARY 27, 2017 
APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS 

C14H-2005-0033 
Fitzgerald-Short House 

502 E. 32nd Street 
PROPOSAL 

Replace 7 windows with Renewal by Anderson windows. 
PROJECT SPECIFICATIONS 

The proposed replacement windows are composed of Fibrex composite, and will have a 
Colonial-style grille. They will fit in existing openings and will be white.  All of the windows 
proposed for replacement will be on the 2nd floor of the house. 
STANDARDS FOR REVIEW 

The Commission’s Standards for Review of applications for Certificates of Appropriateness 
include: 
 
• Do not destroy the distinguishing original qualities or character of a building, 

structure, or site and its environment.  Avoid the removal or alteration of any 
historic material or distinctive architectural features. 

 
• Repair, rather than replace deteriorated architectural features wherever possible.  

In the event replacement is necessary, the new material should match the material 
being replaced in composition, design, color, texture, and other visual qualities.  
Base the repair or replacement of missing architectural features on accurate 
duplications of features, substantiated by historical, physical, or pictorial evidence 
rather than on conjectural designs or the availability of different architectural 
elements from other buildings or structures. 

 
COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 

Not reviewed. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Recommend that the applicants conduct a window replacement necessity survey to 
determine whether the windows proposed for replacement can be repaired and retained in 
place, preserving the historic fabric. 
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